	Tri-Branch Task Force on Justice and Co-Occurring Disorders

	

	April 24th, 2015 



Attendees:  Chairs Chief Justice Paul Reiber, Rep. Alice Emmons, and Secretary Hal Cohen, and Hon. Brian Grearson,  Tony Folland (for Barbara Cimaglio), Mourning Fox (for Paul Dupre), Keith Clark, Michael Sabourin, Ed Riddell, A. J. Ruben, Karen Gennette and Kim Owens.  
Guests: 
Scott Tucker – Rutland Police Corporal /Executive Director Project Vision
Joe Krauss – Project Vision Moderator
Christopher Louras - Rutland City Mayor 
	DISCUSSION ITEMS

	Discussion Notes
	Announcement:  
Karen Gennette introduced that Kim Owens from the Court Administrator’s Office would transition into Karen’s former role in the TBTF. Kim replaced Karen as Programs Manager in March 2015.  
Karen introduced Laura Emerson as a new member.    
Updates:  

There was discussion about the Windsor Electric Monitoring Program as a potential model for other counties. The program serves victims of domestic violence who are screened prior to programming.  There’s some question if the public defender is aware of this program being offered.  The TBTF discussed branching out to Bennington next and potentially statewide in the future. The Windsor County Sheriff’s Department is working on a second project involving training programs and case management to help offenders at re-entry and is currently seeking a location.  

Discussion:
There was discussion about the current impact on people waiting for inpatient beds. The DMH now has four care managers working with hospitals on discharging challenging clients into the community.  This transition is heading in the right direction. It was reported that the amount of progress in serving this population since hurricane Irene has been significant.  Not having enough beds is a significant public health concern for the courts as this population may end up in jail without the proper services and housing needs. It is especially challenging in the northern part of the state as they have no beds.  Those in need get transported to hospitals Chittenden with high associated costs.  Transports from Brattleboro can end up taking up to 8 hours round trip.  The group discussed the need for increased communication with the hospitals and suggested an assessment be done. It was noted that the Governor’s emergency housing proposal of utilizing motel and hotels as warming shelters was also a positive step.  
Discussion: 

Discussion followed that there is significant cost associated with medication assisted therapy in correctional facilities.  It’s challenging for the Judge’s to make determinations without proper evaluations.  The issue of evaluations is an area that needs attention.  Sometimes the issue of determining what needs to be evaluated is problematic. The Chief Administrative Judge offered to facilitate further discussion on this important issue.            
Presentation:  Rutland County Project Vision
Joe Krauss began the presentation by sharing that the problems facing Rutland and other VT counties are difficult.  In Rutland through the initial direction of Chief James Baker with the support of Korrine Rodrigue- a Rutland citizen and Miami Researcher- Law Enforcement, schools, neighbors, churches and colleges all gathered together to address the challenges facing the Rutland community.  They believed that by working together (originally for a grant they did not receive but following as an unfunded community organization) they could make a difference. The impetus for change was the tragic death of a young girl named Carly who was pinned and killed as she waited for her father to pick her up from work by a car driven by a young man who had been huffing chemicals while driving at high speeds.
The Project Vision group focus on three areas; 1) crime and safety;  2) community neighborhoods/housing; and 3) substance abuse/prevention/treatment. Team leaders, Scott Tucker, Brennan Duffy and Traci Moore chair the focus sectors and meet with their groups outside of the greater vision monthly meeting reporting back to the greater community group of hundreds.  The idea was that by working together we could accomplish a lot.  Project Vision is a very positive organization that focuses on looking ahead and not shedding blame.  Their motto is “Rutland is a healthy great community to live in”.  

Corporal Scott Tucker shared that in 2013 began a process with to address the overarching concerns of the community. The RPD began to utilize research based and mapping techniques to identify who, what and where the most significant crimes were being committed.  Law enforcement squad leaders were reassigned to sections of the city. The Department of Corrections help fund a crime analyst and the RPD established coordinated community resource center at the Rutland Police Department that includes, a domestic violence advocate, the Assistant Attorney General, mental health crisis worker, social workers, a representative of probation and parole, rapid intervention to pre-trial monitor and DCF.   A community response team was organized that includes a crime analyst, school resource officer, animal control officer and human trafficking.  They are working to include a domestic violence investigator, public safety officer and civilian public safety representative.  With data as a tool to drive results their outcomes show burglaries reduced 33% in 2013–2014 (50% for those who lock their doors). At the same project vision was coordinating their resources; the West Ridge methadone clinic hub began operation which helped out significantly to meet the treatment need of the opiate addicted. The RPD and Project Vision brought a Drug Market Intervention strategy to Rutland to help break the connection between the suppliers and the community.  They educated the legal and treatment community and implemented a similar strategy which resulted in convictions of big time suppliers and the offer of treatment court for the connectors at the retail level who live and are part of the community.  

Rutland City Mayor Chris Louras spoke to the group about the mapping process and how it resulted in the removal, refurbishment or renewal of blighted properties in neighborhoods.  Through the mapping process Project Vision was able to identify where the most disturbance calls were originating.  With the support of the US Attorney, Building Inspector and Fire Marshal they were able to have interactions with landlords that served to get neighborhoods cleaned up. The message was “clean it up or we will tear it down”. He reported that this strategy has been effective resulting in the removal or upgrading of unkempt absentee landlord housing in these neighborhoods.  

Discussion:

The TBTF questioned whether the bar association had been part of the process and added it might be beneficial to utilize them as an additional resource. Discussion centered on how to bring this model to other communities.  How do we get the message out to other communities?  It was suggested that going face to face is the best way.  The community is the core of Project Vision.  Creating a task force to educate other communities was proposed.  The TBTF commended the work of the Project Vision.        
Discussion:  
The AHS Secretary updated the TBTF on their new Field Directors.  As indicated in Act 45 AHS now have three Field Directors.  They are the eyes and ears of the Secretary within the community.  This is the responsibility of the state – the community must also take responsibility. It was reported that the directors will coordinate services and direct service dollars from a fund that was cut in half.  They have community teams that attend district groups in various areas and are involved in children and other services and events on the community level. Their top priorities are to end homelessness which will impact other areas; establish children’s savings accounts for college with incentives for savings; address suicides that also impact the family and community; and to develop an integrated system for health including data management and information sharing.   
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